
 
 

Question on Notice 
 

No.1265 
 

Asked on 16 August 2016 
 
MR STEVENS ASKED THE ATTORNEY-GENERAL AND MINISTER FOR JUSTICE AND 
MINISTER FOR TRAINING AND SKILLS (HON Y D’ATH) – 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Attorney-General advise whether the government is considering implementing a 
Custody Notification Service to help reduce Indigenous deaths in custody? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Mermaid Beach for his question. 
 
As the issues you have raised in relation to whether the government is considering 
implementing a Custody Notification Service to help reduce Indigenous deaths in custody, 
falls within the ministerial responsibility of the Honourable Bill Byrne MP, Minister for Police, 
Fire and Emergency Services and Minister for Corrective Services, please direct your 
question to Minister Byrne for response. 
 
 


